REQUEST FOR APPLICATIONS

FEDERAL TRANSIT ADMINISTRATION SECTION 5310 GRANT FUNDS
December 7, 2016
The Deschutes County Department of Administrative Services announces an opportunity for eligible transportation providers to apply for Federal Transit Administration Section 5310 funds.  A total of $1,090,107 has tentatively been allocated by the Oregon Department of Transportation (ODOT) for projects located in Deschutes County.  Applications for funding must be submitted to and reviewed by Deschutes County, but will ultimately be approved by ODOT.

Successful grant applications will be funded for projects which take place during the 2017-19 biennium.  Projects providing transportation services for seniors and people with disabilities qualify for grant funding; however, eligible applicants must also offer transportation services to the general public.  Application forms and instructions are available at the ODOT Public Transit Division website: https://www.oregon.gov/ODOT/PT/Pages/programs/enhanced-mobility.aspx.  Please note that the February 27, 2017 deadline shown on the website applies to county applicants only.  Individual transit agencies must use the form found on the website and submit it to Deschutes County as directed below.
An additional checklist of applicant criteria and copies of the Deschutes County Coordinated Human Services Plan for use in developing applications can be requested by sending an email to judithu@deschutes.org.  
Applications must be submitted electronically to judithu@deschutes.org and received no later than 5:00 p.m. on December 28, 2016.  Late applications will not be reviewed or considered.  

Please contact Judith Ure at 541-330-4627 for further information.
